
     

       

 

Life Continues for VSA’s Rescue 
Despite Coronavirus 

 

   Covid 19 changed a lot of things but has had no 
influence on kitten season.  Each spring, we are 
inundated with beautiful kittens.  They range from 
newborn (one litter was delivered during a spay 
surgery) to weeks old. 
 

   Our 
specialty 

has always 
been fragile 

newborn 
kittens.  We 

have 
dedicated, 

skilled 
foster 

volunteers who are able to care for these babies.  The 
foster kittens require round-the-clock feeding, being 
kept warm and clean, normally provided by their cat 
mothers. Helping a three-ounce kitten thrive and 
eventually go to their forever home is worth the work! 
 

 Rarely do we get kittens with a known mother, but 
when that happens we spay the mother and send her 
home.  We have a year-round program of spay and 
neuter vouchers to help prevent the births of puppies 
and kittens.  
  
 Cara, 
pictured in 
both photos 
above, goes 
to her new 
Fort Myers 
home with 
sister 
Bridget on 
the right. 
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VSA Rescues Kitten Litter with Eyelid 
Disorder 

 VSA Acquires Eye Specialist Assistance  
 

 We received a litter of kittens born without eyelids. 
They were referred to Dr. Swinger of Animal Eye Guys.  
He did a procedure that froze the 
tissue where the eyelids should be.   
This prevents fur from growing and 
causing irritation and discomfort to the 
eyes.  
 

 One of the kittens pictured at right, Clarence, is 
black.  He now has white eyebrows which give him a 
very distinctive look!   
 
 To make him even more special, Clarence’s eyes are 
crossed.  The amazing thing is that he has completely 
compensated.  He never misses a jump on a bed and  
catches any lizard that gets inside.   
 
 Clarence is waiting for his forever home.  His sisters 
have been adopted.  
  
  

  
Seven-month-old Anna assists with caring for rescued kitten 

Sean, two months old, during the pandemic 
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Updates 
 

2020 Election—VSA membership elected the 2020 

officers and directors at the December annual meeting.  

Those elected included:  

 

Phyllis Estes, President 

Christine Avery, Vice President 

Angela Fieger, Secretary  

Amy Gaffney, Treasurer 

 

All were incumbents.  

 

As the by-laws provide, the 2020 officers appointed 

2020 directors as:  
 

Melinda Gordon and Dr. Jane Chetkowski, DVM.  Dr. 

Mike Gordon, DVM, was re-appointed as director 

emeritus.  

 

The board also adopted its 2020 budget.   

 

VSA appreciates the continued service of its officers 

and directors.  

 

Low-Cost Shot Clinics—Our 2020-2021 shot clinic 

dates have not been determined.   

 

 Please watch your e-mail for the announcement of 

the clinics or check our web site at vsarescue.org. 

VSA sends e-mails to all those who have attended 

VSA clinics in the past.   

 

 The clinic are run entirely by volunteers.  If you 

want to help with this outreach activity, please contact 

VSA at 239 290-6274. 

 

 PetSmart VSA Hours Changed—VSA’s regular 

schedule at the PetSmart adoption center has been 

suspended.   

 

 Adoptions are now by appointment.  Adoptable 

kittens are found on the website vsarescue.org.  Please 

call 239 290-6274 to schedule an appointment.    

 

 There will be many kittens ready for adoptions in 

the next few weeks.   

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

Immokalee 2020 Low-Cost Shot Clinic  

Pet owners registering for VSA’s spay or 

neuter vouchers  

Dr. Jane Chetkowski assisted by Michael 

Simonik administering vaccinations 

Peter Houle (left) giving de-worming 

medication 



Memorials and Honorary Donations  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                           

 

 

 

In  

 

 In Memory of Zephyr, Zeva, 

Zucko, and Max 

My Angels, You Brought Me 

Great Joy  

By Kathi Mattson  

 In Memory of  

Bobbi and Philly Philpula 

By Robert J. O’Malley & Kristin 

Barnes 

 In Memory of Bobbie and Philly 

Philpula 

By Patricia Philpula 

In Memory of Boggs 

By Robin Matthews 
 

 In Memory of  

Mrs. Dale Bates 

By Susan and Thomas McCaffrey 

 

 In Memory of  

Faye Bechman 

By Cary Goodman  

 In Memory of Chairo and 

Torachan by 

John R. and Gunilla C. Broadbent 

In Memory of  

Lori Keller Stuber  

Founder and President Emeritus 

of Humane Society Naples 

By Michael Simonik  

 

 Thank You to VSA  

For Your Dedication to the 

Animals by Frankie Ann Testor  

 

 

In Memory of Mamie and Marnie 

We Miss you 

Love Mama, Papa, Bianca 

Anthony 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Omonte  

 

 In Honor of  

Paula Gustason’s Birthday 

By Janice Floate Kott  

In Honor of Patricia “Ricia” 

Simpson, a Friend of Animals 

By Glenna Moore  

In Memory of  

Pat Cavanagh 

By James Cavanagh  

 

 

 In Memory of Tyler Collen  

Bichon Poo, 15 Years Old 

By Tamara Collen  

In Loving Memory of  

JJ, Robbie, and Nicky 

By  

Rich and Kathy Paniewski 

In Memory of Goober, Mary 

Ambeau’s long beloved cat, 

By Helen Imo 

In Memory of Nestle’ & Midnight  

By Janalea Thomas  

Donation for Our Past Nine Dobies 

By  

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Danielian 

In Memory of David Bryant  

By Sondra Rice 



 
     Opal Going to New Home  

 
 
 
 
                                          

 
                                                                                            

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Volunteer Services for Animals 

 VSA is a not-for-profit organization founded in Collier County in 

1982 to assist at the new Collier County Animal Control shelter.  VSA 
continues to work to bring about a time when there will be no more 
homeless pets.  Our primary efforts are on two fronts, rescuing and 
adopting homeless cats and kittens and encouraging and assisting 
owners to sterilize their dogs and cats. VSA also has low-cost dog and 
cat shot clinics, a feral cat sterilization program, and a dog and cat food 
assistance program.  
  
 We have little administrative overhead.  We do not maintain an 
office or have any paid staff.  Rescued cats and kittens are housed in 
volunteer homes.  Our work is supported entirely by donations.  
Become a part of this work of love by volunteering and/or donating.  

 
VSA kittens and cats are available for adoption at PetSmart, 2255 

Pine Ridge Road (next to Home Depot). VSA volunteers are at the 
adoption center on Saturdays and Sundays, 11:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  
Available kittens also can be viewed anytime at www.vsarescue.org. 
Call 239 290-6274  with questions and if interested in adoption.    

Spay and neuter vouchers also are available at the PetSmart 
adoption center each Sunday from 11:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.   

Contact Information: 
6017 Pine Ridge Road, #330 

Naples, FL  34119 
239 290-6274     239 261-4768 (fax) 

E-mail: vsarescue@aol.com 
Website: www.vsarescue.org 

VSA is Appreciative  
 

Thank You Publix, KPG Accounting, and Amber 
Frederiksen photography    

 
Publix Super Market provides space for a VSA 

donation bin at: 
Pine Ridge Crossing  

Airport Road at Pine Ridge Road  
 

VSA is grateful to KPG Accounting Services, Inc. 
for its assistance with our accounting.  KPG 

specializes in condominium and homeowner 
associations.  

Call Kevin Gaffney at 434-8866 
 

Amber Frederiksen Photography photographs our 
adoptable cats and kittens.  Amber specializes in 
travel, architectural interiors and exteriors and in 

lifestyle photography.   
Contact Amber at www.amberfrederiksen.com   

 

Memorial and 

Honorary 

Donations 
 

VSA asks for donations once 

a year, in the fall.   

 

However, if you wish to 

remember or honor your pet, 

a family member, or friend in 

VSA’s fall newsletter, please 

submit the information in the 

enclosed envelope. 


